

# ALGONQUIN SHRINE CLI



Box 203, Bancroft, ON K0L 1C0 www.algonquinshrineclub.ca

December 2019

### EXECUTIVE

President **Charles MULLETT** (613)332-2836 charles.mullett@gmail.com

> I.P.P. Jim BURKE (613)334-5537

1st Vice Wayne WIGGINS (613)334-1245 waywel@sympatico.ca

> 2nd Vice Ron Mark (705)457-9559

Secretary Dave EARLE (613)334-7455 shrine.sec@gmail.com

> Treasurer **Dean LINTON** (613)332-4491 dj.Linton@live.ca

Chaplain Vaughn LLOYD (613)332-4074 vaughn@vaughnlloyd.ca

> **Directors** Jim WILLIAMS Ed OTTO **Barry CROSS** Eric MUELLER Steven BERRY

**Auditors** Larry DONADSON Eric MUELLER

**Ambassador Barry ROBB** (705)457-7822 barryrobb4@gmail.com

#### **Executive Meeting**

December 11, 2019 - 10:00 AM - Wilberforce Legion General Meeting December 17, 2019 - Wilberforce Legion Zem Zem 6:00 PM - Dinner 6:30 PM

Ladies Welcome at all meetings

#### FROM THE PRESIDENT'S DESK . . .

Nobles & Ladies.

Congratulations to President Elect, Noble Wayne Wiggins and his officers who were elected at our last meeting for 2020. We welcome Noble Dave Mount, our spring candidate, to the executive. We were also pleased to have Oriental Guide. Noble Joe Johnson, with us to officiate at our election and installation.

I want to highlight the events of 2019 for our club.

Noble Reddy Sampath from the Hillbillly Club made a video of the winner of the \$40,000 Shrine Lottery, Mr Norman Berry. Past Potentate. Jim Rennie presented his cheque. Congratulations Norman and thanks to Noble Paul Johnson who sold the ticket.

A new fundraising initiative, was started with Superior Propane and it is a success. Also the 50/50 draw at the home games of the Bancroft Rockhounds, held in Bancroft is doing well. Our Christmas cake sales are nearly completed.

Shriner of the year award was presented to Noble Hald Robinson by Past President Jim Burke.

Noble John Neil was one of our speakers who explained all of the new happenings at Montreal Hospital. Also our thank you to all of the speakers that we have had throughout the year.

Our ceremonial in June was successful, and I am pleased that we welcomed a new candidate and our new float made its debut. Also we welcomed Nobles Thomas Hayward & Brent Kahler who affiliated with us.

Our annual golf tournament was a great success; many thanks to Noble Dave Reeves and his team for their hard work.

Algonquin Shriners and Clowns have participated in several parades.

Algonquin Shrine club members took part in the Spirit of Bancroft, and we all enjoyed the "hunt" and dinner.

Our motto for 2019 was "Having fun and working for our Kids" I believe we have achieved those two goals in 2019.

Noble Charles Mullett

Algonquin Shrine Club

### UPCOMING EVENTS

January 4th, 2020 Rameses Elections & Installation 12:30 PM

June 12th - 14th **Spring Ceremonial** Guelph, ON

July 5th - 9th **Imperial Session** Kansas City, Missouri

September 25th -**October 7th** Potentate's 2020 Trip **British Isle Cruise** 

#### **PARADES**

Winter/Xmas **Parades Concluded** 



"Daving fun & working for our Kids"

### COMMITTEES

Public Relations
Barry CROSS
Wayne WIGGINS

Dinners Ed OTTO

News Letter/Website
Dave EARLE

Membership
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

100 Million Dollar Club Frank WILSON

Sick and Visiting
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

Rameses Lottery Tickets Larry DONALDSON

Hospital
Sean COOK
Ron MARK
Frank WILSON
Eric MUELLER

Housing Chairman Wayne WIGGINS

Golf Tournament
Dave REEVES
Jim WILLIAMS

Cake Sales
Ron MARK
Todd GRAINGER
Wayne WIGGINS
Dean LINTON
Barry CROSS
Larry DONALDSON

Float Transportation Hald ROBINSON Denver MAYHEW Wayne ELSON

Fund Raising Ideas
All Members of Algonquin
Shrine Club

#### **UNITS**

Rock Hounders ATV Unit
Barry CROSS
Chairman
Vaughn LLOYD
1st Vice Chair
Dean LINTON
Treasurer

Clown Unit
Wayne WIGGINS (Ding-A-Ling)
Chairman
Noble Dave EARLE (Harley)
1st Vice Chair
Dean LINTON (String-Bean)
Treasurer

## "FROM THE DESK OF YOUR AMBASSADOR"

Nobles and Ladies:

I bring you holiday greetings from Illustrious Potentate Jed Handy and his Lady Christine wishing you a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year and let me also wish you and your lady a Merry Christmas and prosperous and healthy New Year.

From all accounts our cake sales are going well and our parades have been well attended. Congratulations to all those Nobles who have worked so diligently on behalf of our Shrine Children. The Christmas season always brings about good and loving feelings as we celebrate with our families. Let us be kind, loving and generous to each other and always be mindful of those less fortunate.

Noble Ambassador Barry Robb

### The Chaplain's Corner

Nobles and Ladies;

A very Merry Christmas to you and yours. In our day to day lives we are all busy and experience ups & downs.

How lucky we are to live in an area where people meet, wish each other Merry Christmas and actually mean it. We care for our friends and neighbors. This gives us all a sense of belonging and security.

To the child in dire need, the Shriners supply that sense of security. Let us all pray that the Great Architect allows the Shrine to continue to provide for the kids.

On another topic; this was in the news this week:

Reports in multiple U.K. outlets indicate that Prince Charles is in preparation to take over as the head of the British monarchy once his mother, Queen Elizabeth II, turns 95 in 18 months.

This means that our on-going look at the royal transition of the sovereign may have been well timed.

Noble Chaplain Vaughn

#### **CONDOLENCES**

Condolances to Noble Barry Brenham and Lady Sandra for the passing of her father, Arthur Wilcock.



Brenda, Marilyn, Barb & Dave enjoying their birthday celebrations!

Birthday Greetings
Lady Brenda Reeves and her twin sister
Barbara Hunter - ? yrs old
Lady Marilyn Elson - ? yrs old
and Noble Dave Earle - ? yrs old



"Noble Charles Mullett & Noble Wayne Rose taking part in the Apsley Canada Parade."



Application For Membership - Spring Ceremonial

Bro. Wayne ZIEGEL, 13 Burlwood Dr., Elmira, ON. (summer residence Bay Lk. Rd., Bancroft) Member of Glenrose Lodge #628 and Temple Lodge #690 Recommended by: Nobles Frank Wilson and Wayne Wiggins